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	          "40 YEARS AND COUNTING . . ."
      HI...COME JOIN YOUR TRAIL BUDDIES AT A MEETING 
     OF THE LANGLADE COUNTY ICE AGE TRAIL CHAPTER.

                  THURSDAY, OCTOBER 1, 7 PM

                         WOLF RIVER ROOM, 
          LANGLADE COUNTY RESOURCE CENTER.

                837 CLERMONT STREET, ANTIGO  

    SEE YOU THERE AND BRING A FRIEND OR TWO OR . . . !



Future Steps
A hiker friend of ours has the wanderlust. Recently he completed a trip to explore the Canadian-US boundary via the Trans-Canada Highway and then returning home by the closest roads south of the border. Over the years he has topped numerous mountains and hiked many trails but still enjoys going somewhere to enjoy the great outdoors.  Now instead of following his GPS posts, the focus is on October 1 and other events offered to satisfy anyone’s urge for wandering. Also check the alliance calendar at iceagetrail.org for more events. 
*Saturday, September 26-10 AM 

Fall Color Hike-Harrison Hills, Lincoln County. Turtle Lake Road, follow yellow Ice Age Trail Event signs.  Call 715-551-1118 for details.
*Saturday, October 3 – 9 AM 

National Trail Day hike-Lumbercamp Segment.  Bring a lunch. Meet in front of the Forestry Office at the Fairgrounds, Antigo.
*Tuesday-Sunday October 13-18 
Mobile Skills Project, Rib Lake and Boardwalk Workshop, Taylor County. See alliance  Mobile Skill Crew website for pre-registration.

Adventures on the Trail                                    

Chop! Crunch! , goes the sound of the brush cutter.  Sweating & squeezing of the loppers as we go down the trail. Happily, we hear the rustling of the leaves and the song of a wood thrush just ahead to greet us while trail clearing on the Langlade County Ice Age Trail.  
Thank you everyone for your hard work this summer so far. We would love photos of any trail work or hiking to put on the Ice Age Trail Alliance website for the chapter page and the chapter’s Facebook page. Letitia Koppa 
Joe Hermolin has added photos of the April hike on the chapter page of the alliance’s website while Letitia has developed a chapter Facebook page. Check them out.
Map Steps
Another friend, Dave Mickelson, has made an appealing offer for map lovers. This summer he delivered a large package of colorful maps portraying the Pleistocene (the Ice Age) geology of Langlade County. The map was part of a 1978 Wisconsin Geological and Natural History Survey circular on the area’s glacial and related deposits. Dave was researcher and author for the survey publication. Copies of the unfolded 41x 29 inch maps are available free from the coordinator.  No limit on copies.                                                  

Summit Steps

A Summit Meeting on Chapter Leadership was held this past April at the Annual Conference of the Ice Age Trail Alliance. Chapter members Letitia Koppa and Joe Jopek participated at the special event. Alliance staff member Eric Sherman organized the session with an advisory committee composed of Richard Smith, Chippewa County, Dave Mix, Marathon County and Joanna Fanney, Lodi Valley Chapter. 
In July, Eric completed processing the massive collection of notes and comments from participants during the morning long meeting. Eric sent a report by e-mail to all participants to share with their chapters and use at future summit meetings. The following are some highlights from Eric’s e-mail and report. Anyone interested in the complete report and appendices can contact Letitia or Joe for viewing or copies of the materials. 
Chapter Leadership Summit-Eric Sherman

Hello to all IATA chapter leaders, board members and staff:

Below is a final report on the IATA’s 2015 Chapter Leadership Summit. Thanks to the 40+ volunteers who participated in this event!

Participants discussed and left behind workbooks detailing many ideas and suggestions for improving our organization. 
The IATA staff will discuss the report during their upcoming meetings in order to prioritize responses to those areas of need identified by participants, especially as they relate to the IATA’s current strategic plan.

Discussion: Points of Pride 
Volunteers broke into small groups of two or three chapters per group. All volunteers from a particular chapter sat together in a group.

In the small-group discussion, a chapter member was invited to share a “point of pride” that might be utilized by other chapters. (See Appendix A of report)
Once small-group discussions were completed, a member from each small group was invited to share an especially compelling item with the group.

Discussion: Recruiting Volunteers and Leaders
Next on the agenda was a large-group discussion of 2 key problems that had been identified by chapter leaders in the pre-event survey: (a) how to recruit more volunteers generally and (b) how to recruit more volunteer leaders. (See Appendix B of report)
Brainstorming: What Support from Alliance Staff or Other Sources Would Help Us Accomplish Our Goals More Successfully?

All participants were invited to answer this question and submit their responses for group discussion.  (See Appendix C of report)
Responses mentioned 2 or more times 
Staff 

-More training/attention from staff generally
 (e.g., chapter-leader training) 
-More familiarity/face-to-face interaction with
  staff
-Better email etiquette from staff 

Fundraising 
-Need fundraising training 

Outreach 

-Need help on learning how to use social
  Media. Training on mass mailings and
  newsletter formatting 
-More training on administering the IATA 
  website
-Need training on how to plan an event 

-Offer contact info for Trailwide members in a
  chapter’s territory

Trail maintenance 

-MSC-like program for trail maintenance 

Chapter collaboration 

-Inventory of chapter (or individual volunteer)
 strengths and weaknesses 

Cold Cache 

-Need training on how to promote program 

Land protection 

-Collaboration on land protection 

Youth
-Increase youth involvement
Follow-up Survey
After the session all participants were 
e-mailed a four question survey. With exception of one question, a majority of the responses were positive and supported having the leadership summit as an annual event.
The summit meeting was a first. The session provided an organized template for addressing chapter needs and a forum for exchanging ideas. 

The session attained another first. For the first time, a majority of the 20 plus chapters had leaders who were assembled in one room involved in focused discussion for several hours.  Indeed, a notable first. 
